
Board of Director’s Meeting Minutes 

Mobile Manor Water 

Tuesday March 28, 2017 

 

President Gilliland called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 

Roll Call 

Present were President Bob Gilliland, Vice President Tim Burchfield, Treasurer 

Kathy Holder, Secretary Maureen Huff and Directors Pauline Lacourse, Charlene 

Womack, Butch Sims and Karla Gentry 

Bonnie Gilliland was also present. John Horan and Nancy Mcgrath who are 

members in good standing were also in attendance. 

Secretary’s Report 

A motion was made and duly seconded to approve the minutes of the February 

28, 2017 meeting as distributed. Motion carried.  

Treasurer’s Report 

Treasurer Holder reported the balance in the Water account as of March 28, 

2017 is $14,027.00 

Communications 

President Gilliland received a complaint from 2 residents on Coachlight that there 

is a strong odor of sulfur in their yards. Larry will be assigned to check it out. If he 

determines a problem, the proper authorities will be contacted for resolution.  

Unfinished Business 

New Business 

Study Items 

There has been an issue with brown water in the East Park. President Gilliland 

plans to look at this issue in June and if necessary replace the old corrugated 

pipes with new plastic ones. 

Director Womack stated that turning on the outside water valve prior to running 

water in the house helps prevent the brown water from getting into the pipes 

inside.   

 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:03 PM. 


